COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)
Monday, June 26th, 2006

QUESTION NO. (1)
QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr

“To ask the Manager if he is aware that a rented sandpit at *details supplied has been used as a firing range by a gun club; if he will say what permission is required for such activity; if he is aware of local concern about safety and if he has any plans to address the issue?”

REPLY:

Complaints were first received on 7 September 2005 concerning the use of a disused quarry at Aghfarrell as a firing range. A Warning Letter was served on the registered owners and occupiers of the quarry on 24 October 2005 requiring the cessation of use as a firing range and the removal of two steel containers placed therein. In response, sworn affidavits were submitted declaring that the quarry has been in continuous use as a firing range in excess of seventy years. In turn, sworn affidavits declaring that the use did not begin until September 2005 have also been received.

The issue of safety on a firing range is covered by the Firearms Act, 1925 and is administered by An Garda Siochána. Members of the Gardaí met with club officials in February 2006 and outlined certain improvements that would be required to meet adequate safety standards to satisfy the Firearms Act.
While there is some dispute as to when the use as a firing range commenced, it would appear from the information available to the Council that the use began in or around 2005. An Enforcement Notice pursuant to Section 154 of the Planning & Development Act 2000 has been served requiring that the use cease and the three steel containers placed on the site be removed. Failure to comply with the requirements of the Notice will lead to the institution of legal proceedings.
